FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JUNE, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 4

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Gibault Catholic at Waterloo(2), Madison, Sandoval
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 10
Agriscience Kit and Agricultural Career Workshop for K-8 Teachers of SAI, Belleville – 10
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 10
Illinois FFA Convention, Springfield

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield(2)
Website Conference Call Meeting(2)
IAVAT Conference, Champaign
District Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Champaign
District Section Chairs, Director, and SIUC 2012-13 Dates Meeting, Champaign
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Professional Development and Meeting, St. Louis, MO
District Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers, Carbondale (2 days)
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1236
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 12
Checked Ag Ed Teacher Database and IFGAs for Accuracy 

Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Assisted Teachers/Administrators with their Online Incentive Funding Grant Applications(IFGA)
P-20 Project – Copied Color Posters and Picked up Display Supplies
Contacted and Advised Schools Regarding Agriculture Facility Improvement Grants

Managed and Maintained the Website 

Received and Reviewed School Annual Reports
Planned District Summer Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers

Assisted Schools in Posting Teacher Vacancies and Finding Quality Candidates

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

The professional development for ag teachers at SIUC part of the Cooperatives Youth Conference went very well.  The Nutrients for Life curriculum and Food and Nutrition workshops were well received.  We hope to continue this partnership with SIUC every year.  Teachers expressed interest for faculty to present hands-on workshops in other ag areas.  It was great to see two students from District 5 elected to a major FFA state office.  I am glad that we were able to set the district FFA CDE events at the IAVAT conference.  One less meeting later in July.  New programs for 2012-13 will be: Carbondale, Columbia, Steeleville, Sandoval, and Gibault Catholic School in Waterloo and restarts of Century at Ullin and Sesser-Valier which is a total of 74 programs.  This district total is now back where it was prior to resectioning five years ago.  Our primary goal should be in maintaining existing and opening up new programs.  
